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Governor Autumn Term Newsletter 2017

Dear Parents and Carers,

It’s been a busy first term for me as our new Chair of Governors. I’d like to take this opportunity to thank Bernie Balfe, our outgoing chair, for all her hard work at school. Her strong leadership of the Governing Body was much appreciated by all, and was a huge support to Mrs Tailby and the teaching staff in the run up to our OFSTEd visit back in the summer. I am committed to continuing the strong leadership as we work to implement any changes needed to continue to take our school from strength to strength, and this term I have taken part in Aspiring Leadership training to help us achieve that. We are lucky to have a dedicated team of governors who work tirelessly behind the scenes to help make our school the best it can be.

I was interviewed by our School Council earlier this term, and you can see my answers to their questions below. I think we may have some journalists in the making!
Q. What does it mean to you to be Chair of Governors?

A. It’s an honour to be Chair of Governors, especially as I have such a capable governing body. I became a governor to help support the school and share my experiences.

Q. How did you become a governor?

A. There was an advert in the school newsletter where they were advertising for parent governors so I put myself forward with a letter of application and the other parents elected me.

Q. How have you helped our school?

As a governor, we help by giving the school advice and strategy and we come in and monitor how well the school is performing.
Q. What are your current priorities as a governor?

To support the school with their priorities; to ensure school is spending money in the right way; the wellbeing of the children; joining an Academy Trust.

Q. What do you think are your strengths? 

I am kind, considerate, friendly and happy! I have experience in running a business and working with schools. I also keep calm under pressure and I get on with lots of people. 

Q. What are your plans for the future?

To help our school become outstanding!

Q. What is your favourite colour?

Blue.

Q. We know you have expertise in ICT – what is your favourite computer program?

Excel.

Q. What’s the most rewarding part of being the Chair of Governors?

Seeing a school improve, and working with a fantastic team of staff, governors, parents and children.

Q. Tell us something about yourself that most people don’t know.

I once played the drums in a band and my shoes are a size 9 and a half!
Attendance:

We take attendance very seriously at Middle Barton School and know that good attendance impacts really positively on children’s attainment and progress. This year, you may remember from our vision evening, and in line with our OFSTEd recommendations, this is an area of continued development for us, especially to support particular groups of children coming to school. We are really pleased to be able to report that attendance for these particular groups of children, compared with others, is on the rise. Additionally, attendance across the school continues to be very good. In assembly each week, there is an air of suspense and excitement before finding out which class has won the ‘best attendance’ certificate and trophy. Punctuality continues to be excellent at Middle Barton School. Thank you for your support in both ensuring your children attend school regularly and arrive on time - it is much appreciated. 

Emma Trafford, Staff Governor

What does ‘AGT’ mean in our school?
I was delighted to take on the role of link governor for AGT provision – in this context, not a ‘gin and tonic’, but ‘able, gifted and talented’! Middle Barton School has always identified and supported its most able children, who have taken part in AGT workshop at Chipping Norton School, but following OFSTEd’s recommendations we all wanted to tighten up how we track the progress of this group of children, and ensure we continue to challenge and inspire them. The school assessment system now has no ‘ceiling’ on measuring the progress of children who are working well beyond their age in certain subjects, and this enables staff and governors to see exactly what level all children are achieving at. It also shows more clearly children’s starting points at the start of each year so staff are clear about which children are starting ‘ahead’. We have introduced a new structure to help teachers consider consistently which children in their classes should be considered as AGT. We’ve also given thought to the kinds of opportunities AGT children might enjoy – for example, across the year AGT children are being invited to share their passion for their subjects with younger children. The first presentation, by a pupil able in History, was a huge success and greatly enjoyed by both presenter and audience. The next – by a child who is able in Maths, has just taken place this month.

Rachel Houghton, Community Governor

School Policies and Procedures:

 
All Schools are required to have a clear set of policies and procedures, some are required by Law in order to comply with Government legislation, such as Health and Safety, and some are created to provide everyone guidance on procedural processes. These regularly updated policies and procedures are the foundations that our school is built on. 
 
Our school’s policies and procedures are accessible on the school’s website 24 hours a day by clicking on the following link – www.middlebartonschool.co.uk/policies and can alternatively can be requested from the school reception during school hours.  With our strong sense of community and inclusivity we are keen to keep everyone well informed of our policies and procedures so they can get the very best for their child’s education. 
 

We are an inclusive school and welcome feedback from our children, parents, carers and wider community whether good, bad or indifferent. If you have any questions on our procedures please do contact us. In the meantime there are a few key procedures that we would like to make you aware of:

 

Anti-Bullying Policy - It is a Government requirement that all schools have an anti-bullying policy. Bullying is wrong and damages individual children. We do all we can to prevent it, by developing a school ethos in which bullying is regarded as unacceptable. This policy aims to produce a consistent school response to any bullying incidents that may occur. Our governors, headteacher, staff, parents and children have a role to play in our anti bullying policy.  Our aim, as a school, is to provide a safe environment where all can learn without anxiety, everyone can feel welcome, secure and happy and measures are in place to reduce the likelihood of bullying.  
 

Behaviour & Learning Policy - The school’s behaviour and learning policy is designed to ensure a good relationship between the school governors, staff, parents, carers and children, which is essential in order to create an appropriate setting for all pupils to grow and develop into well-educated and rounded young people. 
 

Complaints Procedure 
We are committed to taking concerns seriously, and at the earliest possible stage.  Depending on the nature of the complaint, you may be required to or be asked to follow the school’s formal complaints procedure. The prime aim of this policy is to resolve the complaint as fairly and speedily as possible. The Policy has three main stages. In summary these are:

 

1. Discuss their concerns informally with the class teacher involved and, if not satisfied…

2. Discuss their concerns informally with a member of the leadership team and, if not satisfied

3. Discuss their concerns formally with the Headteacher. 
 

If not satisfied after following this procedure the complaint can be escalated in writing to the Chair of Governors. 
(DfE guidance draws a distinction between informal and formal stages. Points 1 and 2 are informal and Point 3 is the first formal stage). 
 

In the unlikely event that you are unhappy with any aspect of your child’s schooling, please do let your class teacher know so that we can try to deal with your concerns. Please refrain from making any complaints, negative remarks about the school, our teachers, parents or children on social media as it is important that other people, especially other school governors, are not aware of your complaint or dissatisfaction so that the school complaints process can be followed. 
 

We welcome everybody’s feedback and we do not view complaints as negative thing: if there are lessons to be learnt then we should all learn from them to help us achieve excellence.

Jamie McStocker, Chair of Governors 

Academy Trust Update:
Following on from the Governors’ proposal, back in the summer term, to convert to an Academy School and join the River Learning Trust (RLT), we held a formal consultation in September and October with RLT. Many thanks to those of you who attended the information sessions with Paul James (CEO of RLT), and put forward questions for him. A summary of these questions and his answers, along with a copy of the presentation Paul gave, can be found on the Academy Subcommittee Updates page of the school website. Since the end of this consultation the governors have met and voted to formally begin the process of converting to academy status and join the River Learning Trust. What follows now is the official notification of our intent to the Secretary of State for Education, and a period of due diligence by both River Learning Trust and ourselves. If all goes to plan we hope to join RLT in time for the next academic year in September.

We feel genuinely confident that RLT are the right choice of Multi-Academy Trust for us, and that they will provide much support and guidance for our school, staff and governors in our ever-continuous drive for high standards.

Teresa Street, Academies Sub-committee

Our teachers have been working hard to ensure that all our children enjoy a varied, fun and simulating curriculum, and on behalf of the whole Governing Body, I’d like to take this opportunity to thank all our fantastic teaching and support staff for their commitment and dedication. 

On behalf of the Governing Body I’d also like to wish you and your families all a very happy and restful Christmas, and we look forward to seeing you all in the New Year.

Jamie McStocker

Chair of Governors.
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